Kootenai Shoshone Soil and Water Conservation District

7830 Meadowlark Way, Ste. C-1

Coeur d'Alene ID  83815

208.209-4348
“Putting conservation on the ground by promoting stewardship” 

Minutes

Date: May 21, 2025
Present 





Absent (Board members)
 

Laurin Scarcello – Chairman



John Mobbs – Associate Supervisor



Jon Groth – Vice-Chairman 








Wes Evans – Treasurer







Kevin Hicks – Supervisor




Joel Noland - Supervisor

Paul Malow -Supervisor

Richard Meyer- Supervisor
Linda Ely – Associate Supervisor

Karla Freeman, KSSWCD District Administrator





Corey Bonsen- NRCS

Bob Flagor- Associate Supervisor
Art Collins – Landowner

Kelli Moe- Boat Station Manager

Sandy Podsaid - Landowner
The meeting was held at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.
Meeting called to order by Chairman Laurin Scarcello at 9:00 am. 
Introductions were made around the room.

Wes Evans moved, and Paul Mahlow seconded the motion to approve March’s 2024 meeting minutes. MOTION CARRIED.

Jon Groth moved, Joel Noland seconded the motion to approve March’s and April’s financial reports.  MOTION CARRIED.  
Next on the agenda is Corey Bonsen, NRCS with the following updates:

Staffing and Office

· We are down to 2 NRCS employees in Plummer and 3 in CdA as far as field staff.

· So far, the national restructuring plan is not out yet, so we’re not sure if there will be any other changes.  We currently have to submit number of staff in the office each day (including CD and partner staff).  We are not sure what they are using the data for, but it could affect future office space.  

· Team 1 (Bonner and Boundary Counties) are down to 2 people, including the team lead, so we have been helping them out when we can.   

Environmental Quality Incentives Program (EQIP)

· Still no word on the Inflation Reduction Act as far as just being on hold vs being gone altogether.

· We have 55 applications obligated into contracts currently for EQIP 2025    

· We have 2 more in approved status waiting for signatures or eligibility issues.

· We have 28 additional applications awaiting a chance to be funded. 

Conservation Reserve Program (CRP)

· This year marks the 40th anniversary of CRP.  A sign up was just announced by FSA starting May 12th and going until July 31st.  

	


Next on the agenda is Jenna Ditzel, ISWCC:
· Matt Weaver, Director of the Idaho Department of Water Resources, has agreed to serve as the Commissioner’s Acting Administrator effective immediately upon Delwyne’s retirement on 5/16. 

· It's time again for our annual District Survey! Each year the Commission asks Districts to rate their satisfaction with the services provided by the Commission. Your responses provide us with valuable measures of how well we are doing at achieving important agency goals. We truly appreciate your participation in this process.

· Please email your completed survey by 7/31 to districtreports@swc.idaho.gov
· My last day with ISWCC will be on 7/3

Next on the agenda is Karla Freeman, District Administrator:

319 Grant Cycle – Opens May 15th and closed July 15th. We plan on submitting 3 grant applications. They are Latour Creek – bank stabilization, Blue Creek – culvert replacement, and another bank stabilization North Fork of the Coeur d’Alene River. 

Boat Stations – All boat stations are open and staffed.

Kidd Creek- Final monitoring report was completed in April and already submitted.  They have asked us if the District would be interested in doing additional monitoring if they need it under a new MOU.
Next on the agenda is the ongoing discussion of the boat inspection stations.
Kellli Moe, Boat Station Manager was in attendance and updated that all boat inspection stations are open and running. Kelli updated that ISDA is pushing for more hotwashes/decons.  It states on the website that all new residents with boats will be decon/hotwashed. The boats coming through are more complex compared to past years. This puts pressure on having enough inspectors to handle this. Kelli has hired additional people to replace inspectors that did not return and to fill the need for additional help during the busy parts of the season.  This was approved by ISDA.  
Sandy Podsaid was in attendance as well and briefly spoke on his crusade to try and implement new protocols pertaining to hotwashes and decons at the boat inspection stations. Sandy has also requested from Jamie Brunner, IDEQ a review of where the water is going during/after a hotwash or decon.  Is this water going into storm drains? We need a better way to contain this water.  Sandy has suggested to numerous agencies about having a water summit or conference to include local conservation districts who are managing the inspection stations in northern Idaho.  Sandy is pushing for a possible decon/hotwash station in northern Idaho.  Sandy suggested that if we bring together everyone involved that we may have more or a voice to get changes.
Next on the agenda is a possible culvert replacement project brought to the board from our Vice Chairman Jon Groth. This culvert is located in Shoshone County north of I-90 on Riverview Drive.  The culvert is failing and is on the verge of collapsing.  John asked if this would be a good fit for a 319 project.  This would be a time sensitive matter.  Jon suggested that he will reach out to the Shoshone County engineer to see if they have time to look at the project area and put a plan or design together in order to submit this for the 319-grant application process this year. 

Jon also updated on the Kingston Water and Sewer land application facility.  They have equipment on site and the excavation has started.

Next on the agenda is the action item of continued monitoring of Kidd Creek. Wes Evans moved, and Joel Noland seconded the motion to continue the monitoring of the Kidd Creek project for the amount of $11,000. MOTION PASSED. 
Next on the agenda is the short discussion about the District Survey that is due to the ISWCC in July.  All board members will need to fill one out and turn it in. Karla Freeman, District Administrator, will fill one out based on the comments from the board and submit it to the ISWCC.
Next on the agenda is discussion about the upcoming outreach event, the Modern Homesteading Conference that will be held at the Kootenai County Fairgrounds on June 27th and 28th.  Karla will need volunteers to help staff this event.
Art Collins, Landowner, was in attendance and quickly gave an overview of his proposal on the comprehensive plan.  He has already received letters of support from IDEQ.  Karla will scan and email the proposal out to the board. He is looking to see that the Rathdrum Aquifer has a comprehensive plan. Art will be attending the June 2025 board meeting to request a letter of support. 


Thomas Shafer, Associate Supervisor, spoke to Art Collins on the comprehensive plan.  Thomas also sits on the Hayden City Council and spoke to the presentations that have been given to the Hayden City Council on this very topic.  Until everyone involved has a clear understanding or has supporting facts, nothing will be done.


Wes Evans, Treasurer/Secretary spoke on his frustrations of guest showing up for a board meeting and dominating the meeting with long discussions of problems with no plan of action.  Wes proposed that when the board has public attendees that we have a time limit to hear the issues.  
Meeting adjourned at 10:55 am.
